
Minutes of HPFRG Trustees 24/8/20 
 
Meeting held via Zoom 
 
Present 
 
Nick Baker, Shirley Sainsbury, Louise Chicken, Julie Wones, Gemma 
Scarborough, Chris Watkins, Viv Tallowin, Richard Booton, Maggie 
Prettyman, Harry Purnell, Robin Slatter. 
 
Apologies 
 
Harvey Gibbons, Claire Madden, Brian Butcher. 
 
No meeting held since April due to the effects of the Covid pandemic. 
 
Minutes 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted with the rectification of 
spelling errors. 
 
Matters Arising 
 
RB asked after the purchase of radios, and MP after the goalpost needing 
repair.  Neither has been progressed. Agreed to defer purchase of radios 
until future events confirmed. NB will contact Adam re goalposts. 
 
Finance 
 
LC presented a report which shows that the Trust has received £10,000 in 
Government funding, but outgoings have continued. We face regular 
running  costs and have been obliged to refund deposits for events 
cancelled due to the crisis and also pay for making the Barn a covid secure 
location.   
MP has calculated that in a normal year we would fundraise over £14,000 
in the period during which the facility has been closed and clubs which use 
the Barn contribute on average £700 a month. 
There was some discussion around the severity of the Trust’s financial 
position.  LC said that her forecast, which runs to April, shows that our 



available cash will run out at that point meaning that we have to dip into 
reserves. 
MP said that there is some good news in that some small groups are hiring 
the Barn because it works well in the current situation.  It may be possible 
to generate different types of booking, but this will require additional 
support and work from us. 
It was agreed that the situation should be explained to the village; to this 
end LC will write a further report which will go on the website. 
 
Covid Recovery and Action 
 
A sub-committee consisting of NB, SS, MP, CW and RB has met to facilitate 
reopening.  The Barn is in use on the basis that hirers submit a risk 
assessment which is checked against our own.  The gym, snooker and 
football club are all running and the play area is open.  Other smaller 
groups have started and yoga and Pilates will do so in September.  
Discussion over risk assessment continues with other groups. 
There was some discussion over the cost of field maintenance with 
particular reference to the football club. 
 
Bonfire Night 
 
There was some discussion around whether the event should be cancelled 
and if it is what to do about the deposit. 
It was unanimously decided to cancel the event, for the following reasons- 

• Under current rules, such an event is illegal and the chances that the 
situation will improve sufficiently are slim. 

• If the event goes ahead it may well be one of a very few, resulting in 
greater numbers than we could safely cope with. 

• The risk of Covid transmission between attendees and in particular, 
our volunteers, will remain and this crosses our duty of care. In any 
case some volunteers have already said they will not turn out for 
such an event 

If we agree at this stage to go ahead it would involve paying out money 
which might well not be recovered. 
 
GM advised the PC wished for a meeting. NB will attend for us, to liaise 
with PC over monies involved. 
 



Phoenix Trust 
 
It was agreed to forego the rent owed by the PT and normally paid by the 
snooker club during the legally required closure.  The club will pay pro 
rata for two months when the Laura Edgell room was open rather than for 
the whole six-month period. 
 
AGM 
 
NB presented a paper suggesting that the AGM should be later than usual 
on 1st December, with accounts sent at that time, which was approved.  If 
the Covid situation precludes a public meeting, arrangements will be made 
to report to members via the website. CW will lead on communications for 
this. 
 
To Do List 
 
• Acoustic panels; progress depends on response from Phoenix Trust, 

from whom assistance has been sought. 
• Middle cupboard shelf not yet fixed. 
• South facing Barn door; estimates are still being sought.  NB will take 

forward. 
• RoSPA inspection organised and will take place soon. 
• Work on the shed has been deferred due to cost at this point. 
• Play area will need hedging and fencing work in the Autumn. 
• Slide steps will need repair before next Summer. 
• Weatherboards will need coating and volunteer help will be sought. 
• Some rainwater fittings need attention. 
• The decision to change some of the lighting was reviewed and action 

postponed due to cost, although the risk issue must be identified and 
mitigated if it exists. 

 
Gym Update 
 
Gym is now functioning. 
Jackie has donated some Perspex panels which may be used at the serving 
counter. 
 
AOB 



 
It was agreed to investigate the cost of a more comprehensive Zoom 
package which would serve our purposes better.  SS and LC to investigate. 
H and S to be a standing item on the agenda. 
Locking and alarm setting; this is currently done by user groups. 
Discussions with the tarmac company regarding the driveway flooding 
experienced by neighbours at the entrance to the drive are ongoing. 
 
Date of Next Meeting 
 
21st September 
 
The meeting closed at 20:42 


